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RAFFLE 
NO raffle this week! 

 

Pledge by Paul King 
Invocation By Joe Green 
 

 
Please join me Tuesday, January 26th for Arden Arcade Rotary’s Refresh Rota-
ry. Sheriff Scott Jones who has just declared he is running for the 7th Congres-
sional Seat against Ami Bera will be our main speaker. Lunch will start at 12:00 
and there will be an open bar at 11:30. Seating is limited so please RSVP to 
me. This will be a packed house and a lunch you don’t want to miss!  Past Pres-
ident,  Arden Arcade Rotary, Joel Archer 

Today we met at Leo Palmiter Culinary Arts Café. We were joined by 2 Probation 
Officers, Patrick Mulvaney (Mulvaney’s Restaurant) and Ettore (Ettore’s Bakery) 
as well as other members of the Leo Palmiter staff. We were served a delicious 
lunch by members of the students in the program. The lunch consisted of a deli-
cious salad, chicken, rice and sautéed vegetables and warm apple crisp. The 
lunch was very tasty and the service was good. Thank you Mike Grace for bring-
ing this wonderful Arden Arcade resource to our attention. 

Prez Steve announced that 2 potential members have been approved by the 
board and will be inducted on February 2nd—they are Allyson Cornwell and 
Todd Lutes. 

Duane Oliveira started off our “Happy Bucks” with $20 for his weekend road trip 
in the rain! Larry gave $5 to announce he was in the 1st 7th grade class at Leo 
Palmiter School—he got a hand from the students! 

Joe Green sent around a Super Bowl Pool sheet—$10 a square and part of the 
proceeds will go to the club. 

Bill Hambrick announced the first dictionary hand out is at Cottage School on 
Monday, January 25th at 2pm. He received volunteers to help him by show of 
hands. 

Paul announced the Charter Night invitations are in the mail date is February 
20th at Del Paso Country Club. The Jazz Band from Rio is playing again and it will 
be a wonderful night. 

Joel reminded us that the Poker Tournament is April 16th at the Mercedes build-
ing. The first Poker Committee meeting is February 2nd after the lunch meeting. 

Joe Green talked about the beautiful pens he is making for a fundraiser—they 
will be auctioned off at a meeting. Michael Caplan talked about the need for 
barn wood or recycled wood to use to make Adirondack chairs for a fund raiser.  

Prez Steve introduced Chef Zahniser who runs the program at Leo Palmiter Culi-
nary Arts School. Chef Z introduced others of his faculty crew and then 
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he talked about the program. He said the students choose to come here from all nine  

areas in the District. These are non-traditional students who may have had difficulties in traditional 

schools due to their home situation or run-ins with the law and other issues. Attending this program 

helps build skills which may lead them to get a job in a professional kitchen not just a fast food environ-

ment. 

 

The program is backed by the California Restaurant Association and the students receive a Certificate of 

Competency upon graduation. They have a regular curriculum learning foundational  “soft skills” like 

work ethic, being on time, getting along with co-workers and customers, being a team player, along with 

food safety and sanitization and cooking skills. 

 

Chef Z also talked about the “Shoes for Crews” program they are involved with trying to raise money to 

purchase correct working shoes for the approximately 40 students in the program. Having safe, comfort-

able, non-slip footwear is essential to good working habits for these students. Arden Arcade Rotary was 

pleased to donate $250 towards this program. 

 

Chef Z teaches “you didn’t have a choice for your childhood, but your future is your choice.” 

 

The Café is open on Thursdays for lunch 12:00– 1:30 for $7.00. 

 

Thank you for a wonderful lunch and the opportunity to visit the Café! 

 

 

Remember: Refresh Rotary is January 26th—Pack the room with guests! 



Lunchtime 

Duane Oliveira 

Lunchtime Lunchtime Leo Palmiter Culinary Arts 

Larry McClure 1st 7th Grade Class! Joe Green 

The Handmade Pens Service Paul King Bill Hambrick 

Michael Caplan Chef Zahniser Chef Z $250 Donation 


